
TOWN OF 
TEMPLE, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

FINAL MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC MEETING 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Meeting held on the 10th of January 2013 
 
Board members present: T. Petro, M Darnell 
 
Call to Order by T. Petro at 5:02 p.m. 
  

1. Subject:  Petro informed Darnell about the January 8, 2013 discussion 
regarding the Timber Top wind project jurisdiction.  Petro explained that 
the Planning Board and BOS do not want the State SEC to have 
jurisdiction on the wind tower project.  Both Boards think that Temple and 
New Ipswich should have the jurisdiction.  The Planning Board voted at its 
meeting on January 9, 2012 to request the Temple Selectboard work with 
the Town of New Ipswich to have jurisdiction. 
 
The New Ipswich Board of Selectmen will be contacted for a joint meeting 
to discuss the potential of working together and possibly hiring one 
Attorney to represent both towns in this matter. 
 
Darnell agreed that working with New Ipswich and the towns having 
jurisdiction over this project is a good idea.  Darnell also state that he 
thinks wind towers are power plants and should be treated as power 
plants, including the taxation of them as power plants. 
 

2. Subject:   Move by Petro to adjourn, second by Darnell.  Meeting 
adjourned at 5:15 pm. 

 
Minutes submitted by Debra Harling, Administrative Assistant 


